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Dear ARMS Families, 
WELCOME! 

 
I am eager to introduce myself to seventh grade families, and excited to welcome back our eighth grade families. It 
is an honor to be launching my second year as interim principal of Amherst-Pelham Regional Middle School; we 
welcome you with open ARMS to collaborate in the school life of your children. My goal for you and your 
youngsters is to share the sense of belonging, connection and dedication that I feel with the ARMS community.  
 
I was a teacher here at ARMS from 1998-2006, and prior to that I taught at Wildwood, so I bring a long view of the 
role of our schools in the lives of our youth. I have lived in Amherst for over thirty years, and my personal and 
professional life are deeply rooted in the mission of our schools to advance all of our children in their academic 
achievements, artistic expressions and athletic accomplishments.  To share in our goals for your children’s 
learning, I am pleased to announce that we will continue with our ARMS administrative team that includes two co-
assistant principals: Mr. Dave Ranen and Ms. Alicia Lopez, who will each remain in their teaching roles 50% of the 
time and work as assistant principals 50% of the school day. During their teaching roles, Mr. Ranen will continue to 
teach chorus ensemble classes, as he has done for thirty-seven years here at ARMS! Meanwhile, Ms. Lopez, who has 
been an ARMS teacher since 2004 will continue to teach English Language Learners. The three of us collaborate 
with teams of teachers, paraprofessionals, counselors and professional staff to make school a place for your 
students where they can expand their awareness of who they are, and who they want to become. 
 
OPEN HEARTS, OPEN MINDS, OPEN ARMS 
As a school community we will continue our focus on how to approach our learning with open hearts, open minds 
and open arms.  We know from educational research and our collective years of hands-on experience that early 
adolescence is a unique and critical period of your child’s development. Middle school students require 
opportunities to learn in a wide range of modes through topics and themes that capture their attention and 
motivate their thinking.  
 
We also realize that the early teen years can be an emotionally vulnerable time, and that learning academic and 
artistic content requires an environment that maintains emotional safety and physical security.  Our advisory 
groups will be focusing on the themes of empathy and solidarity throughout the year as we aim to meet the 
standards in social emotional learning advanced by the Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary 
Education (see http://www.doe.mass.edu/candi/SEL/ ). We seek your advice, guidance and participation in 
building our community decorum of civility and caring with high expectations for academic achievement. Expect to 
hear from us often. We will include you in information about curriculum and instruction across all content areas in 
academics and arts, as well asking your support with classroom decorum. We know that middle school students 
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need many reminders about how to share space, control their ever-growing physical selves, and use words and 
language that are kind and polite. For students who need extra reminders, we will be calling and emailing you, and 
occasionally asking you to visit school. We kindly request that you help us help them be their best selves to support 
our environment for advancing their learning. 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS, FIELD TRIPS, FIELD WORK and GUESTS 
During 2016-2017, we forged many community partnerships, upon which we continue to build in 2017-2018. 
These community partnerships help us integrate visual, performing and literary arts; science & technology 
curriculum; civic action and social responsibility into our school lives. Stay tuned for exciting information 
regarding several field trips and guest scholars and artists in our school. These include field work at the University 
of Massachusetts at sites such as: the Fine Arts Center’s Global Arts events in October and November; science and 
engineering laboratories and classrooms; music department events; the University Museum of Contemporary Art 
and much, much more.  Some classes will also be visiting Skinner State Park, Amherst College’s Beneski Museum of 
Natural History, the Mead Art Museum, and the Emily Dickinson Homestead. Others will visit the new Dr. Seuss 
museum in Springfield. Here at ARMS we will host a wide range of events and special guests. We will display  
photo-text exhibits  from Family Diversity Projects, Inc. in the Fall and Spring, which build on the groundbreaking 
work we accomplished last year as the first public school in the country to host the exhibit titled, “Pioneering 
Voices: Portraits of Transgender People.” We will continue our conversations about affirming the identities of all 
individuals and families. This year, we have been awarded a special grant from Amherst Education Foundation to 
launch a curriculum about “Picturing Our Immigration Stories” which will integrate photography, social science 
research and writing into students’ projects in collaboration with Family Diversity Projects, Inc. Additionally, we 
plan to host an exhibit of world masks in the ARMS library from the collection of the Asian Arts Department at 
UMass, as well as hold a number of assemblies with visiting artists and scholars. We will share all those details and 
dates in forthcoming newsletters. 
 
TECHNOLOGY 
This is the second year of our technology integration program, which is referred to as “1:1” or one-to-one” in 
technology education, which means one computer for every child. Last year, every 7th grade student received a 
Chromebook to carry to and from school every day. Those students will continue using their Chromebooks in their 
8th grade year, and our new 7th graders will be receiving Chromebooks as well. So, this is the first year that every 
student will have a Chromebook! Parents/Guardians of 7th grade students will be required to sign a forms which 
outlines agreements for care and use. It will be in the packet that goes home the first day of school; please return 
that ASAP. 
 
NEWS and DATES to REMEMBER 
Please review all the news and information contained in this newsletter. We will have many other editions of 
newsletters throughout the year through which we are hoping to communicate with you in a variety of social 
media and electronic platforms. All information is sent via email. We want to engage our students in helping us 
move our communications into 21st century modes, and embrace our commitment to environmentalism by 
reducing paper and printing resources.  
 
PLEASE MAKE NOTE OF ALL THE DATES FOR AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER ON THE FOLLOWING PAGES. 
 
AWARD WINNING STAFF 
In the 2016-2017 school year, many ARMS educators received recognition from multiple organizations at local, 
state, and national levels. 

● Marcia Gomes, Pioneer Valley Excellence in Teaching Award 
● Elliott Kelly, ARMS PGO Award 
● Alicia Lopez, 2016 Ronald McDonald House Charities Local Hero Award of Connecticut & Western 

Massachusetts 
● Dave Ranen, AEF Amherst Education Foundation Special Recognition 
● Dory Pelletier, Amber Ryan, Edgardo Luciano, Julie Woynar: Stars to Special Education from (Special 

Education Parent Advisory Council/SEPAC).  
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● Sue Tippett & Peter Riedel & students, Amherst Human Rights Commission Award for ARMS LGBTQ Cafe 
● Irene LaRoche and all Social Studies Teachers & ARMS Administration: Amherst Human Rights Commission 

for our integrated arts social studies project on United Nations Human Rights 
● Patty Bode, National Art Education Association, Division of Supervision and Administration Art Educator of 

the Year for Eastern Region 
 
I am exceptionally honored to be working with a remarkably brilliant and creative staff here at ARMS. The 
teachers, paraprofessionals, counselors and support staff are innovative thinkers and dedicated educators. We are 
deeply grateful to you for entrusting your precious children to us, and for supporting our work. 
 
With open hearts, open minds, open ARMS, 
 

 
Patty Bode, Interim Principal 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Please put the phone numbers listed below in your cell phone, post them on your refrigerator. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important School Phone Numbers 

Principalõs Office ð 362 -1800 

School Closing Line ð 362 -1898 

Health Office  ð 362 -1974 

Sports Cancellation Line  ð 362 -1798 

Middle School Library  ð 362 -1900 

Superintendentõs Office ð 362 -1810 

Attendance Line (for absence s) ð 362 -1984 
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Dates to Remember 

Tuesday, August 29 – First Night Celebration (see attached flyer) 
Wednesday, August 30 – First Day of School (see details below of the staggered time for bus pickup) 
Thursday, August 31 – Second Day of School (students will follow the regular school day schedule- students begin 

their first class at 7:45 a.m. and end school at 2:20 p.m., so 7
th
 and 8

th
 graders will be following the regular bus 

schedule) 
Monday, September 4 – Labor Day (School is Closed) 
Tuesday, September 5 – Team J Parent/Student/Meeting (See details below) 
Wednesday, September 6 – Team K Parent/Student Meeting (See details below) 
Thursday, September 7 – Team L Parent/Student Meeting (See details below) 
Monday, September 11 – Team A Parent/Student Meeting (See details below) 
Tuesday, September 12 – Team B Parent/Student Meeting (See details below) 
Tuesday, September 12 – ARMS PGO Picnic – MS Fields – 5:30-7 p.m. (detailed flyer will be in the first day packet) 
Tuesday, September 19 – School Picture Day (See details below) 
Wednesday, September 20 – Early Release Day 
Thursday, Thursday, September 28 – ARMS Open House (See details below) 
 

 

PROJECT BACKPACK 

Families who signed up to reserve a backpack should pick them up on August 17th and 18th from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 

p.m.  All other families in need of a backpack should email Mildred Martinez at martinezm2@arps.org or call the ARPS 

Family Center at 362-1871 and will be placed on a wait list. 
 

OPENING OF SCHOOL 

Wednesday, August 30: 
All students, Grades 7 and 8, will report to school on the first day.  However, they will do so on a staggered schedule for 

which separate bus runs (pick-ups) will be provided.  To search for the ARMS bus routes on the web, also available a 

week or two prior to the opening of school, go to:  

arms.arps.org 
 

Select the Bus Routes under the Quick Links Sections of the ARMS Front Web Page. 

 

Seventh graders and eighth graders NEW to the Amherst Middle School should be waiting at bus stops for pick-up at the 

times listed in the published bus schedules. Their school day will begin at 7:45 a.m. 

 

Eighth graders that attended ARMS for seventh grade will be picked up at bus stops approximately two hours after the 

published times - they will begin their first day in the auditorium at 9:45 a.m. 

 

For the first few days of school, please ensure that your students are at bus stops at least ten (10) minutes prior to the 

published pickup times. 

                           

On Thursday, August 31, students will follow the regular school day schedule, so 7
th
 and 8

th
 graders will be following the 

regular bus schedule. 

 

STUDENT INFORMATION 
Your child will bring home emergency contact information forms and other important materials on the first day of school.  

Please fill these out immediately and return them to us at the school.  It is critical that we have this information available 

so that we can take the best possible care of your child. 

 

ATTENDANCE 
On a day that your child will be absent from school, please call and leave a message with your child’s name, grade and 

team. Please make the call before 8:30 a.m.  The Student Absentee Phone line is 362-1984.   

mailto:MartinezM2@arps.org
http://arms.arps.org/
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Starting at 9:00 a.m., an automated system will call the home of absent students that have not been reported by a parent 

through that phone line.   

 

ELECTRONIC NOTIFICATIONS 
The ARMS will send out emails with information regarding school wide events, team events, progress reporting, 

reminders, etc. The Opening Day newsletter in August is mailed to all homes via regular mail. The rest of the school year, 

to alleviate postage/paper/ink costs, notifications are sent to homes via email to both the First Contact and Second Contact 

email listed on the Student Emergency Information Card. Please email Judi DellaMarco (dellamarcoj@arps.org) if you do 

not wish to be included in electronic newsletters. This school information is also posted on the ARMS website Under 

Quick Links “News”.  Families that do not have an email address will receive paper copies via regular mail. 

 

STUDENT AND PARENT/GUARDIAN  POWERSCHOOL PORTAL 
Students will be able to access the PowerSchool Portal (http://www.arps.org/portal).  On this portal, students can access 

class grades, assignments due, attendance and more.  We hope that you encourage your student to take ownership of their 

own progress and use this tool wisely to nurture their independence and maturity here at ARMS.  Students will be given a 

username and password during the first couple weeks of school. 

 

To increase the communication between home and school, there is also a Parent/Guardian Portal.  Parents/guardians will 

have access to the portal beginning Monday, September 11, thus making it possible for parents to view what their child 

sees but also see grade history, attendance and email notification information. You can obtain your parent username and 

id at the Team Meetings during the first couple of weeks of school (see dates below) or you can stop by the main office 

starting the week of September 5. All you need is a valid ID. To protect your child’s privacy, we cannot give passwords 

over the phone. 

 

STUDENT SCHEDULES ON FIRST DAY 
Seventh and eighth grade students will receive their daily schedules in advisory on the first day of school.  Seventh 

graders and all new eighth graders will be welcomed in the auditorium when they first arrive at school at 7:45. From there, 

they will go with their assigned advisor to their classrooms to begin the day.  Returning eighth graders will report directly 

to the auditorium when they first arrive at school at 9:45. From there, they will go with their assigned advisor to their 

classrooms to begin the day. The advisor’s name and room number are listed on their schedule that is attached. 

 

ORIENTATION FOR 7
th

 GRADE SPECIAL EDUCATION PARENTS/GUARDIANS  
On Wednesday evening, August 23, from 6:00-7:00 p.m., parents and guardians of all 7

th
 Grade Special Education - 

ARMS Administration will host an Open House designed specifically for incoming 7
th
 Grade students on IEPs and their 

families. There will be school tours, question and answer sessions.  Student class schedules will be provided.  This is a 

wonderful opportunity to help prepare yourself and your child for 7
th
 grade. If you have any questions, please contact 

Patty Bode via email at bodep@arps.org or via phone 362-1800. 

 

WELCOME NIGHT FOR PARENTS/GUARDIANS OF NEW INCOMING STUDENTS 
On Wednesday evening, August 23, from 7:00-8:00 p.m., parents and guardians of all new to the District, Middle 

School students are invited to a meeting in the library conducted by Principal Patty Bode. Seventh grade parents/guardians 

who did not attend the spring parent/guardian meetings are encouraged to come with their questions about the opening of 

school, orientation, support programs for new students, classes, and any other questions about our programs and 

organization.  Parents will also learn about ways they can become involved in ARMS. 

 

We look forward to the opportunity to meet with parents/guardians new to the middle school. 

 

OPEN HOUSE 
We will conduct our annual Open House on Thursday, September 28, beginning at 6:30 p.m.  The evening will include 

a chance to meet your child’s teachers. While the time in each class will be brief, it will allow you to hear about the 

curriculum and course expectations. You will also have an opportunity to meet other parents and learn about many 

activities and programs available to your children and to you at our school.  

 

mailto:dellamarcoj@arps.org
http://www.arps.org/portal
mailto:bodep@arps.org
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PARENT/GUARDIAN CONFERENCES 
In the fall, all seventh grade parents/guardians will have an individual conference with a team teacher.   

 

Additionally, around mid-year, we will be having individual conferences with 8
th
 grade parents/guardians.  These 

conferences will be held in January or February as 8
th
 graders start planning for 9

th
 grade registration. 

 

SCHOOL PICTURES 
Photographers will take school pictures on Tuesday, September 19.  Product and price information will be provided prior 

to that date.  Every student will have his/her picture taken. The photos will be used for student IDs and the yearbook 

regardless of additional pictures you may order.   

 

TEAM/PARENT/STUDENT BROWN-BAG LUNCH MEETINGS 
We will be holding Team/Parent/Student Brown-Bag Lunch Meetings on the dates listed below in September. Please join 

your children and their teachers for this casual opportunity to get acquainted and learn a bit about your child’s new school 

year. Parents/Guardians are invited to bring a bag lunch to eat lunch with their students and attend a 30 minute meeting 

with the children and their teachers and school administrators. Lunch times and meeting times are listed below. We realize 

that many parents/guardians will not be available in the middle of the school day, so we will have other opportunities 

throughout the year at various times of day to gain information about your child’s school life. 

 

Team J  Tuesday, September 5 

  Lunch:  10:50-11:20 

  Meeting:  11:25-12:00 

 

Team K  Wednesday, September 6 

Lunch:  10:50-11:20 

  Meeting:  11:25-12:00 

 

Team L  Thursday, September 7 

Lunch:  10:50-11:20 

  Meeting:  11:25-12:00 

 

Team A  Monday, September 11 

  Lunch:  11:55-12:25  

  Meeting:  12:30-1:05 

 

Team B  Tuesday, September 12 

  Lunch:  11:55-12:25  

  Meeting:  12:30-1:05 

 

EARLY RELEASE DAYS 
The dates listed below are “early release” dates for students in the middle school. Early release days provide time for 

teachers/staff to engage in collective professional development. On early release days, students will be dismissed at 12 

noon. Lunches will be served before students are dismissed. 

 

Wednesday, September 20 

Wednesday, October 18  

Wednesday, December 13 

Friday, December 22  

Wednesday, February 7 

Wednesday, March 14 

Wednesday, April 4 

Wednesday, May 9 
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Additional Early Release Days due to High School exams: 

 

Thursday, January 18 

Friday, January 19 

 

The last three days of school in June are ½ days at the middle school and high school due to high school exams. At the 

middle school on these early release dates, students will be dismissed at 12 noon.  Lunches will be served prior to 

dismissal. 

 

SCHOOL HEALTH NEWS: Please Help! 
An urgent reminder to all parent/guardians: Students’ health records, including updated immunization documents and a 

physical examination, must be on file in the school health office in order for your child to attend public school. Please 

help us to abide by the laws of the Commonwealth and to protect the health of all our students and staff, we are required 

to exclude students from attending school unless documentation of immunizations is complete. All students entering 7
th
 

grade must have documentation updated. Please contact your health care provider to insure that all immunizations are 

compliant. If your child has a medical or religious exemption, a written statement must be sent to the nurse or building 

administrator annually. Please forward updated health records to the nurse via mail, via fax 549-9897, drop off in main 

office, or call 362-1975 if you are unsure of your child’s health record status. Thank you for your attention to this matter.  

Jamie Moody, ARMS nurse 

 

PLEASE HELP US:  FAMILY DROP OFF/PICK UP 
Families who bring their children to school or need to pick them up at the end of the day are asked to use the South 

Parking Lot.  The school is served by 33 school buses both in the morning and in the afternoon and, for safety reasons, it 

is essential to keep family vehicles in a separate driveway from school busses.   

 

VELA 
The VELA After School Program at Amherst-Pelham Regional Middle School is a grant-funded program by the U.S. 

Department of Education's 

21st Century Community Learning Centers. 

We are proud to announce that VELA is a recent recipient of the Exemplary award by the Massachusetts Department 

of Elementary and Secondary Education. The VELA Program is open to ALL ARMS students throughout the school 

year and summer to support academics and enrichment activities while providing focused support to students of color and 

students from economically disadvantaged homes. The staff members of VELA are dedicated to supporting students with 

their schoolwork and homework during our program followed by enrichment in arts and cultural activities. We do this by 

providing space, necessary materials, supportive adult encouragement, and a learning community where schoolwork is 

valued. We want all students to experience academic success. Applications for the 2017-18 academic year will be 

available at the end of August. Questions or concerns? Please contact: Dr. Carmen Cosme, VELA Site Coordinator, 

at cosmec@arps.org or call 413-362-1861. 

 

ATHLETICS 
More Information will be sent home in the opening day packets on the first day of school.  If you have any 
questions regarding Athletics, please contact either: 

 
Richard Ferro, Athletic Director   Pam White, Admin. Assistant 
ferror@arps.org      whitep@arps.org  
413-362-1747     413-362-1746 

 
ARTICLES FROM THE COACHES 
 
Middle School Volleyball - ARMS Volleyball is coached by Sue Adair -362-1936, adairs@arps.org 

You must register with the High School Athletic Department in order to play.  You can register online or in person at the 

High School Athletic Office. Registration instructions are on the ARHS Sports Registration page:  

http://www.arps.org/hs/Sports/Registration, click on the “Register Now” link to do so. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=t&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=web&cd=3&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiDwsb-8M_VAhXKx4MKHd1PDH0QFggtMAI&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.21stcclc.org%2F&usg=AFQjCNGgqANG3i93aRhFqSti0vhrVpeWNg
mailto:ccosmec@arps.org
tel:(413)%20362-1861
mailto:ferror@arps.org
mailto:whitep@arps.org
mailto:adairs@arps.org
http://www.arps.org/hs/Sports/Registration
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All players must have a valid sports physical on file with the school nurse.  You can contact the school nurse at 362-1975, 

if you are not sure. 

 

The cost to play Middle School Volleyball has increased over the last few years, however, reduced and free lunch fees are 

available. 

 

The first practice/try-out will be on Tuesday, September 5
th
.  Middle School practice is from approximately 2:30/2:45 – 

4:15/4:30 most every day of the week.  With some expectations for school events and game schedules.  If a practice or 

game is cancelled due to bad weather, there will be an announcement at school. 

 

You should always come prepared:  Shorts/sweatpants, court shoes, t-shirt, hair ties, and knee pads. 

Attendance in school is required to play in ANY game!  The schedule can be found on Digitalsports.com. 

 

Welcome Back! From the New ARPS Food Services 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

Welcome back! My name is Ryan Harb and I’m excited to tell you about some big changes happening with our 

school food program for the upcoming year.  

 

Last spring our School Committees made a significant decision to bring back our food service program “in-

house” and run it ourselves with our own local staff. We no longer have a contract with any food service management 

company. We now have much more flexibility with our menu planning, recipes selection, ingredients, and more!  

 

I was recently hired as the new Director of Food Services and this is Year 1 of our multi-year transformation 

effort. Together, I truly believe we can create one of the best school food services programs in the country. Please 

consider getting involved as we have many opportunities for both adults and students to plug in! 

 

Here’s something else exciting to share. We’ve recently been awarded a big grant through Project Bread’s “Chefs 

in Schools” program and this leads me to introduce another member of our team, Chef Sam Icklan! Chef Sam will be 

rotating between all our schools for the entire year to help us plan, develop, and implement new and exciting recipes. 

Keep an eye out on social media and in school newsletters for updates about Chef Sam’s whereabouts and new recipes 

that he’ll taste-testing in the schools including “cider glazed squash” and “orange ginger chicken”!  

 

Lastly, I want to say that this is only the beginning of what’s possible. Over time, the program and menus will 

look entirely different from what it’s looked like in the past. I’m fully committed to ARPS Food Services and providing 

every student in the district with access to healthy, local, flavorful and authentic meals that increases their potential for 

achievement, growth, and their overall well-being. I think we all believe that every student deserves to be satisfied and 

excited by the food that is being offered to them each day. You will soon begin to see more local, healthy, and delicious 

foods being highlighted on our menus each month. Stay tuned!  

 

With genuine excitement for the upcoming school year, 

 

Ryan Harb 

Director of Food Services 

Amherst Pelham Regional Public Schools 

HarbR@arps.org // 413-362-1839 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:HarbR@arps.org
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Other Important Food Service Information: 
 

Student Accounts/Online Payment Option: 

The food service program offers a web-based system known as MySchoolBucks that allows parents to make on-line 

payments, track account balances, and even monitor the history of purchases. To take advantage of this program, please 

visit www.mySchoolBucks.com (you will need your student’s ID number for this option), contact your child’s school or 

contact the Food Service Office directly at 413-362-1839. For those who prefer not to pay online, students can submit 

cash or a check when they proceed through the lunch line, which will be added to their account.   

 

Meal Prices for 2017-2018 – No Change 

 

Meal Prices 

 2017-2018 Price 

Middle & High School Students Breakfast Lunch 

Full Price $1.25 $3.00 

Reduced Fee 1 $0.30 $0.40 

Reduced Fee 2 No Charge No Charge 

 

Elementary Students Breakfast Lunch 

Full Price $0.75 $3.00* 

Reduced Fee 1 $0.30 $0.40 

Reduced Fee 2 No Charge No Charge 

 

*Pelham lunch costs $2.75 per day.  

 

Information for Families Eligible for Free and Reduced Meals: 

 

Beginning in September 2012, the state of Massachusetts is instituting an administrative system known as Virtual 

Gateway. This system of direct certification will automatically enroll any student in our free or reduced school lunch 

program whose family is approved for Supplemental Nutrition Program (SNAP), TANF/TANFDC or FDPIR.  These 

families will be notified that they have been directly certified, and no application is necessary. Families who are directly 

certified may choose to opt out if they prefer not to participate in the free and reduced price lunch program.  

 

Families who are not included on the direct certification list must file a new application each year, even if their child 

received free or reduced price lunch in the past. There is a one-month carryover period for these students to allow families 

to submit and receive approval of the new application.  If no application is filed and approved by September 30, that 

student is taken off of the free and reduced list.  Please note some important details about the free and reduced program: 

 

¶ The point-of-sale system used in the school cafeterias ensures that students who receive free and reduced price 

meals are not identified in any way when making purchases.  Please be assured that confidentiality will be 

maintained. 

¶ If there is any change in your financial circumstances over the course of the school year, an application for the 

free lunch program may be submitted at any time by contacting the Main Office at your child’s school. 

 

Again, thank you for your continued support of the Food Service program.  If you have any questions, concerns, or ideas 

for the program, please contact Ryan Harb, Director of Food Services at 413-362-1839 or the Business Office at 413-362-

1812. 

http://www.myschoolbucks.com/

